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MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

 Tuesday, February 5, 2013 at 6:00 p.m. 

 
These minutes are not official until approved at a subsequent meeting. 

 

Board of Selectmen 
 

Members Present: Denise Menard, Alan Baker, Dale Nelson, Richard Pippin, Jr., and 

James C. Richards  

Members Absent: None 

 

Board of Education 

 

Members Present: Chris Mickey, Cathy Simonelli, Bob Maynard, Nichole DeSousa,  

   William Raber and William Schultz 

Members Absent: Kathleen Bilodeau 

 

Others:   Theresa M. Kane, Catherine Cabral, Kathleen Pippin   

Press: Justin Kloczko (Journal Inquirer) 

 

First Selectwoman Denise Menard called the Public Hearing to Order at 6:00 p.m., in the 

East Windsor Town Hall.    

 

Ms. Menard commented that no one from the public has come to the Public Hearing as of 

the call of the meeting.  She indicated this is a Joint Public Hearing of the Board of 

Selectmen and Board of Education for public input regarding the upcoming budget.  She 

indicated she had copies of the current budget for everyone.  The hearing will be open for 

ten or fifteen minutes to see if anyone from the public comes to speak.   

 

The Board Members waited for fifteen minutes and no one showed up for the hearing. 

 

Ms. Menard indicated no public comment was given nor did anyone come to the public 

hearing and she adjourned the Public Hearing at 6:15 p.m.   

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Denise M. Piotrowicz 

Recording Secretary 


